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Pack 190 Cub Scout Leadership Meeting 
Meeting Minutes 

Sunday, August 23, 2015 (7:00 – 9:00 pm) 
Country Griddle Restaurant (908) 713-1200 

190 Center Street, Clinton, NJ 08809 
 
Agenda: 
 
 
 
Attendees: 
Colin Beswick  (Treasurer, Webmaster) 
Nora Burke Klippstein (Charter Representative) 
Sarah Milne (Bear Den Leader) 
Randy Zahorchak (Cubmaster) 
Steve Kallesser (Wolf Den Leader) 
 
 
Recruitment/Registration 

Clinton Township (CT) and Immaculate Conception School (ICS) back to school night 
coverage lead are as follows. Each lead will be in charge of retrieving and setting up the BTS 
package and props, stewarding the signup sheet, and either forwarding or following up with 
contacts. Main objective is to answer questions and direct interested folks to the New Scout 
Night on Friday, September 18. The BTS package is currently in the hands of Randy. 
 
Sept 8, CT Grade 1 Spruce Run Steve Kallesser 
Sept 9 CT Grades 2 and 3 Patrick McGaheran Mike/Kerri Akers 
Sept 11 CT Ice Cream Social Spruce Run Colin Beswick 
Sept 17 ICS All grades ICS  Randy Zahorchak 
 
 
Registration package to be finalized ASAP with 901. Randy to discuss with Janell from 901. 
Cost of registration to be increased by $5 or by $10 in order to cover additional costs of new 
scout program. Final increment of increased to be decided by Randy. 
 
Recruiting materials available from council: yard signs, flyers, business cards. 
 
Colin to check “BeAScout.org” to make sure that it is correctly linked to our website. 
 
 
 

First Pack Meeting (Campfire) Changed to Wednesday September 30!!. 
 
Changed to September 30 by request of Nora and council so as to not overlap with the 1st 
Wednesday of the month where the council meeting takes place at North Hunterdon High 
School (NHHS). 
 
1) Pam Beswick to reserve Round Valley Youth Center for Wednesday, September 30. 
2) Nora to book ICC as a backup in case of rain or bad weather. 
3) Colin to arrange for smores ingredients. 
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4) Randy to find volunteer for firewood and confirm presence of a BALLOO-trained leader. 
5) Randy Z to update calendar and send to Colin to post on website. 
6) Other items 

- Have registration packets on hand and make clear that this is the last event that a boy 
may attend without being registered (for the first time) 

- Wreath fundraising packets to be prepared 
 

 
Leadership Training 

Nora recommends getting all adult leaders to verify that their Youth Protection Training (YPT) 
is up to date through the 2015/2016 season and to renew ASAP (before the end of 
September). YPT is the online course on the BSA website and is good for 2 years. 
 
 

Treasurer 

The cost of the pack website has been donated. Pack website domain cost is $16/year. The 
service is $250 for 3 years and is now good through 11/22/2017. 
 
The pack currently has a credit with the council of ~$200. 
 
 

Miscellaneous 
- Scout groups involved with ICC to meet tomorrow (Monday, August 24). Pack 190 asked to 

provide 3 leaders. 
 
- Joe Callari must request all awards and pins for Arrow of Light Scouts as they may not be 

available after Labor Day!! 
 
 

For more information visit 
 

www.pack190hunterdonnj.org 
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